State of Washington
State Board for Community and Technical Colleges
LEGAL NOTICE
Sole Source Posting
 
The Washington State Board for Community and Technical Colleges (SBCTC) contemplates awarding a sole source contract to the Washington State Labor Council, AFL-CIO.  The contractor will foster and facilitate partnerships between organized labor, the state’s community and technical college system, and the SBCTC.  The focus is to strengthen college workforce education and training programs including, but not limited to, Worker Retraining and includes the following goals:

1. Increase active participation of labor representation on college program and general advisory committee boards.  
2. Improve the diverse representation, level and quality of participation by labor representatives on advisory committees.  
3. Educate college administrators and leaders about labor issues, facilitating partnerships including labor-initiated training and resolving issues between labor and the community college system.  
4. Maintain effective two-way communications with the SBCTC staff on labor policy and perspectives on workforce education.  

The Washington State Labor Council, AFL-CIO is uniquely qualified to provide these services because it has program-specific expertise of the complexities within the 34 community and technical colleges in Washington State and has established relationships with the stakeholder groups within the labor community and the college system. 

The 12-month contract, which may, at the sole discretion of the SBCTC, be extended to 24 months upon satisfactory progress, will be issued on or about July 1, 2025.  The dollar value is estimated at $100,000 per fiscal year.  

Offerors contemplating the requirements are required to submit capability statements detailing their ability to meet the state’s requirements no later than 5 business days from the date of this announcement.  In the absence of qualified sources, it is the state’s intent to make a sole source award of the contract.  

To submit capability statements or for questions, contact: 

Abraham L. Rocha, Contracts & Procurement Officer
Email:  arocha@sbctc.edu  
Telephone:  509-842-4341

